On Thursday 26th November the year 6’s from school went to Marlborough College for the primary school Hockey Festival.

We were split into three groups before we left for Marlborough, blue, red and green. Each group had 6 pupils in.

When we arrived at the Hockey pitch the first thing to do was warm up, helpers from St John’s School were in charge of the warm up and got us all ready to go.

Once warmed up it was the start of the matches, each match was 10 minutes long and that 10 minutes seemed to last a lifetime – especially in a tense game where every minute counted.

The weather wasn’t the best; it definitely got colder as the day went on although the rain held out for majority of the day. To keep ourselves warm between matches we layered up and kept moving. The rain came with 45 minutes of the festival left, luckily for us it wasn’t too much of a downpour.
At the end of the festival the results were read out – Baydon blue and red came a fantastic third place with Baydon green coming a superb first place!! A massive round of applause was given for every group and their ranking.

After the celebrations and congratulations to everyone involved it was time to get on the coach and head back to school. We weren’t sure whether the pupils or the teachers and parent support were more excited to be sitting down and warming up. 

It was a great day and everyone involved was fantastic. 

Oliver and Miss Liddiard

